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TO:   Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  Phillip M. Demery, Director 
   Public Works 
 
STAFF  Mark Schleich / Deputy Director, 882-3603 
CONTACTS:  Brent Gaschler 882-3628 
 
SUBJECT: Authorize the Director of Public Works to advertise for the Tajiguas Landfill West 

Side 48-Inch Storm Drain Replacement 2005 Project, county project No. 828718, 
Third Supervisorial District.

 
 
Recommendation(s): 
 
That the Board of Supervisors: 
 

A. Approve the Notice of Exemption pursuant to Section 15302 of the California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines. 

 
B. Authorize the Director of Public Works to advertise for the Tajiguas Landfill West Side 48-inch 

Storm Drain Replacement 2005 Project, county project No. 828718. 
 
Alignment with Board Strategic Plan: 
 
The recommendation is primarily aligned with Goal No. 2, A Safe and Healthy Community in Which to 
Live, Work, and Visit.   
 
Executive Summary and Discussion: 
 
A corrugated metal pipe diverting Pila Creek from the Tajiguas Landfill filling operations has reached the 
end of its service life and shown signs of corrosion.  It is to be replaced with a long-lasting and resilient 
high-density polyethylene pipe.  900 Feet of pipe will be replaced in this project.  This is the third and final 
section of pipe to be replaced.  The new pipe will meet all regulatory requirements and will be located off the 
waste footprint.  The proposed schedule will be to solicit bids during March 2005, with construction 
commencing in the beginning of June 2005.  The project was found to be exempt from CEQA under Section 
No. 15302, Replacement of Existing Facilities. 
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Mandates and Service Levels:   
 
This project will not change the level of service. 
 
Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:   
 
Funds for this project have been budgeted into the Solid Waste Enterprise Fund 1930, Acct. 8200.  
 
Special Instructions:   
 
Please forward a copy of the Minute Order to the attn: Georgia Navarro and Brent Gaschler in the Resource 
Recovery & Waste Management Division, as well as Robert Fenn in the Roads Division, of the Public 
Works Department. 
 
Concurrence: 
 
None  
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